Charing Cross Precinct Minutes
WEDNESDAY 20 JUNE 2007
CHARING CROSS HOTEL
The meeting opened at 7:40pm
Apologies: Jean Skinner
1.      Welcome and introduction of new committee:
-          Danny Caretti- Convenor
-          Janet Namey- Secretary
-          Margaret Hope- Development Applications Representative
-          Pat Kenny- Traffic Representative
2.      Minutes of last meeting passed with no changes.
Moved Pat Kenny. Seconded Margaret Hope.
3.      Matters Arising:
Nicole Stevens has a contact with someone who wants to discuss schools buying up residential properties and building huge buildings. 
ACTION: NICOLE STEVENS 
4.      Special Presentation “Living in Urban Areas with Pets”, presented by Dr Peter Linde, Animal Doctors Waverley.
Useful tips:
-          Vets sell rolls of small plastic bags and clips and harnesses to restrain dogs in cats
-          Dogs and cats need to be registered once in a lifetime
-          Use a soap rather than ammonia based cleaner to mask animal odours
-          Dogs bark defending their territory or when bored. A barrier to visual stimulus is useful and more activity. Dog walkers can help too. Margaret Hope said rangers were good at solving problems, rather than just imposing fines.
5.      Development Applications
         230-232 Bronte Road (crn. Bronte/Carrington Rd Charing Cross)
Speaker: Peter McGregor, Architect and Developer. 
He brought plans and a model and discussed his proposal.
The DA has gone in, but has not yet been approved. 
-          4 x1 bedroom units
-          2 x 1.5 bedroom units
-          2 x 2 bedroom units
-          1 shop or home office
-          4 underground car spaces
-          courtyard garden
-          small driveway
-          two entrances
Some neighbours have lodged objections. 
Brian Greenfield moved a motion. Margaret Crawley seconded.
The residents of Charing Cross believe that the proposed development at 230-232 Bronte Road is an overdevelopment of the site, given its current use. 
The motion was passed.
The precinct requested Margaret Hope write a submission detailing the following issues raised at the precinct meeting: overdevelopment, parking problems, lack of privacy, architecture, height, loss of light and streetscape.
Local residents were informed how to object to a DA.
         St Catherine’s School 315-317 Bronte Road 
Danny Caretti said St Catherine’s has lodged a Section 96:
-          to extend hours of operation for the car park to be built on the site, from 7am-9pm weekdays and 10am-4pm weekends;
-          To build an all-weather netball court;
-          To delete entirely the order to for substantial planting on the site. 
The section 96 has been saved and accepted. Danny showed an article entitled “St Catherine’s back at war with neighbours” published in the Bondi View (June 2007).
He also showed an article from the Inner West Courier detailing noise problems residents are suffering with school playing surfaces. 
         239-243 Bronte Road (formerly BBC Hardware)
Margaret Hope said she has already put in a submission objecting to this DA.
The building proposal is three storeys high with office space and car parking underneath. The developer has been told to keep the original facade of the present building.
         Kennards Hire  340 Bronte Road
Margaret Hope Waverley Councils Compliance section had been in touch with Kennards High and on-site parking was now being used instead of the street. 
         House of Lattice site 314-316 Bronte Road
Brian Greenfield suspects that residents are living in the unfinished building. The Charing Cross Precinct Committee were asked to contact Nada Mardini, Compliance Officer to address this issue. Nada is also reviewing signage at Charing Cross.  
ACTION: Precinct to contact Nada Mardini
         14 Gipps Street
The DA has been deferred to allow the applicant to have further discussions with Ward Councillors and Council Heritage Officer. 
 6.      General Business 
Danny said he would try and organise another presentation for the next meeting.
The Meeting closed at 9:30pm
The next meeting will be at 7:30pm on Wednesday 22 August 2007 at Charing Cross Hotel. 

 

